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ProposedRefurbishment ofAustralia Housein London

TheProposedrefurbishmentofAustraliaHousein Londonoutlinedin theDepartmentof
ForeignAffairs andTrade(DFAT) submissionto the CommitteedatedFebruary2005, is
notdirectly subjectto theprovisionsof theCommonwealthEnergyPolicyasdetailedin
thethenDepartmentofIndustry,ScienceandResourcesMarch2000publicationtitled
Measuresfor ImprovingEnergyEfficiencyin CommonwealthOperations.

TheDepartmentofEnvironmentandHeritagethroughits division,theAustralian
GreenhouseOffice (AGO),highlyrecommendsthatDFAT considers(subjectto specific
operational,functionalandsecurityrequirements)all appropriateenergyefficiency
initiativessuchastheNationalFrameworkon EnergyEfficiency andGreenlight
Australiathathavebothbeenapprovedby theMinisterialCouncil on Energyin 2004.

GreenlightAustraliais a long tennstrategyto improvetheenergyefficiencyoflighting
in Australiabetween2005-2015.It includesan associated20%energyefficiencytarget
for lighting. Thewebreferencefor DFAT is
http://www.energyratiun.gov.au/library/pubs/200418-greenli~ht.pdf

.

Whilst werecognisethattheBritish lighting standardmaydiffer from theAustralian
standard,Australiacurrentlyregulateslinear fluorescentlampsandballasts. Copiesof
therelevantstandardscanbe obtainedfrom StandardsAustralia,webpagereference
http://www.standards.com.auto assistin determiningtheappropriatelighting standard.
PleasecontacttheAGOfor anyassistanceorclarificationis requiredin relationto these
issues.

AGO in reviewingSection19 of DFAT’s submission,recognisesanumberof energy
efficiencymeasureswhichwill minimiseenergyconsumption,howeverthe
refurbishmentshouldendeavourto usetheenergytargetof207 megajoulespersquare
metre(MJ/m2) asguidancefor what wouldbeexpectedin an Australianoffice/tenancy
refurbishment.
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Shouldyou wish additionalinformationpleasecontactmeattheAustralianGreenhouse
Office on 02 6274 1734Fax 02 6274 1814.

Yours sincerely

Lloyd Woodford
BuildingsandGovernmentEfficiencyTeam
Built EnvironmentandCommunitiesBranch

26 April 2005


